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The Queen City Yacht Club

Alright, Alright, Alright!Alright, Alright, Alright!

By Adam & Lori Rosellini 
Opening Day Chairs

Dudes and dudettes, 
there are so 
many awesome 

opportunities to volunteer, 
and radical parties to 
attend. Sign-up sheets for 
volunteers will be at every 
meeting. You can also 
contact Adam & Lori 
Rosellini (lorirosellini@lorirosellini@
comcast.netcomcast.net 206-355-7506)
Presale for meal tickets 

will begin in April. Get 
amped, bring your family, 

bring your friends, and bring your 
neighbors. It is going to be a totally 

tubular time! 􁋵

QCYC  Schedule 
& Back to the Eighties

By Sherry Weiss 
Children’s Easter Party Chair 

Questions & volunteer, call (206) 818-9953

Bring the kids to the Mainstation on 
April 19, when QCYC hosts our 
club’s Annual Children’s Easter Party 

& Easter Egg Hunt. Come early for Willie’s 
breakfast. The fun begins at noon when 

the Easter Bunny arrives at the ‘U’. We 
welcome the ‘Reptile Lady’ 
show of her “slizering” 

friends from 12:30 p.m. 
followed by some time to 
‘visit’ with the reptiles!

Please bring a bag or 
basket to collect the eggs at 
the hunt that will begin at 
approximately 1:20 pm. 􀆮

Wed. April 30
Totally Fresh Wine Tasting & 
Wicked Appetizer Buffet
6 - 8 pm  •  $25 per person​

THUR. May 1
BREAKFAST: Epic Breakfast Sandwiches 

by WILLIEWILLIE  
DINNER: Righteous Pulled Pork Sammies 

6 - 8 pm  •  $25 per person
Rocking Out with Sir Mark 

Vanderwall & Sir David Ewton  8 - 10 pm

FRI. May 2
BREAKFAST & LUNCH: Epic a la carte 
Breakfast & Lunch by WILLIEWILLIE  

DINNER: Dos De Mayo Taco Fiesta Dinner 
6 - 8 pm  •  $25 per person

Dance the night away with the Gnarly 
Sounds of DJ Fusion Funk  8 - 11 pm

SAT. May 3
BREAKFAST & LUNCH: Epic Breakfast 
Buffet & Boxed Lunch by WILLIEWILLIE  

DINNER: QCYC HOUSE PARTY!!! Our Totally 
Fav WILLIES FAMOUS BBQ WILLIES FAMOUS BBQ 

6 - 8 pm  •  $25 per person
Get your groove on with our legendary 
house band - Desolation Sounds  8 - 11 pm

SUN. May 4
Totally Chill Breakfast Buffet
8:30 – 11 am  •  $15 per person

Schedule

Alright, Alright, Alright!Alright, Alright, Alright!

Radical 
Meal 

Menus

Radical 
Meal 

Menus

Radical 
Meal 

Menus

By Bill Gray 
RBAW Chair

The Recreation Boating Association 
of Washington (RBAW) continues 
to fight the good fight in the 2025 

Washington State Legislative Session. RBAW 
is asking boaters to call their Legislator to 
stop the Washington State Senate from 
passing an eleventh hour new luxury tax 
on watercraft, aircraft and RV’s and vehicles 
over $500,000 and cars over $50,000.

The first $500,000 of the purchase price 
would pay the current sales tax, depending 

Tell Legislators Not to Balance the Budget
 on the Backs of Boaters & Suppliers

on where you buy it, of approximately 
10%. The amount above $500,000 would 
have an additional 10% added. The tax is 
projected to raised $90M over six years, not 
acknowledging proven downside impacts. 
RBAW needs your help to stop it.

RBAW is asking boaters to contact their 
legislator(s) immediately about this fast-
moving and serious proposal out of Olympia. 
Call the call the Legislative Hotline at 1-800-
562-6000 and tell him/her/they/it of the 
negative impact of this tax on Washington 
boaters, marine trades, and maritime 
businesses. Legislators enacted a luxury tax 

necessarily await a future legislative session.
The good news is that the W' Sound 

Pump out project will continue with 
RBAW continued funding to finish 
building a dedicated pump out vessel. 
The schedule and intake process will be 
announced within the next months but 
is expected to begin before Memorial 
Day and include Eagle Harbor and Blake 
Island. Watch this space.

For more information on RBAW's 
legislative agenda, and/or information 
about securing a personal membership, log 
onto rbaw.orgrbaw.org. 􁋵

in the nineties that led to a decrease in boat 
sales and affected marine jobs and small 
businesses. It was repealed but it took years 
for the boating industry to recover. RBAW 
is coordinating with NMTA and other 
partners to gather data on how similar taxes 
have harmed boating industries elsewhere 
(e.g. British Columbia).

At this writing we are hopeful of continued 
funding for the Lake Bay Marina renewal, 
"Mind the Zone" on Lake Union, and the 
Pumpout Washington Project. Revisions 
to the depreciation schedule governing 
our annual registration payments will 

↑ Easter Bunny Lands by Boat 
at the Mainstation April 19 

for the Kids Easter Party

→ Kids Excited for the Return 
of Reptiles at the Easter Party - 
Easter Bunny, Not So Much!

↓ Happy Nautical Easter!

Easter Bunny Meets Reptile Lady at
Kids Easter PartyKids Easter Party

APRIL 19
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GAS · DIESEL · OIL · PUMP OUTS
GROCERIES · BEER · WINE · ICE

– OIL CHANGE SPECIALISTS –

2732 Westlake Ave N Seattle, WA 98109
SOUTHEAST OF THE AURORA BRIDGE

Present your Queen City Yacht Club 
membership to receive significant 

discounts on gas & diesel!
– 20¢ o�  50 gallons or more of gas –

– 40¢ o�  100 gallons or more of diesel –
– 50¢ o�  200 gallons or more of diesel –

Contact Dave Morrison if you would 
like to schedule an oil change, or if 

you have any questions!
(206) 284-6600

(206) 284-6601 FAX
morrisonsnorthstar@gmail.com

Members Volunteer 
to Support Many 

March Club Events
By Doug Genord 

Commodore

Considering it was offseason, March 
was a busy month around the club. 
There are numerous volunteers that 

helped orchestrate these activities, and they 
each need to know that the club’s Bridge 
Officers and their fellow members are very 
grateful for all they have done to make this 
club special.

We have had a Dock’s work party and 
a couple Grounds work parties. Mardi 

Gras partiers kicked off the month. There 
has been a visit to the National Nordic 
Museum, a New Member Social, our Fleet 
was Blessed, St. Patrick’s Day was celebrated 
with a Potluck, there was a Novice & Old 
Timer’s Race / Rally and members attended 
the Women’s Interclub Council luncheon. 
On top of that, we had the Red Cross come 
by and extract blood from many generous 
and willing members.

QCYC Bridge Officers were busy this 
month representing our club at Olympia, 
Rainier, Edmonds and Everett Yacht Clubs.

media exchanges regarding club policies. If 
you are looking for change, I suggest you 
start by focusing your communication 
directly to the Bridge Officers either face 
to face, email or via phone. You can easily 
contact me at commodore@queencity.orgcommodore@queencity.org. 􁋵

REPORTREPORTCommodorCommodore’se’s  

Things change a bit in April. There is a 
lot more attention to getting things ready. 
For yourselves, it’s getting the boat ready 
for cruising. For the club, it’s getting the 
Mainstation and Outstation ready for 
Opening Day and the spring and summer 
seasons. Your time and energy are required 
for both. Please ask yourself, have I given 
enough back to the club for all that it has 
provided me? We hope to see a majority 
of you helping out these coming weeks to 
make the effort reasonable for all.

I understand there have been a lot of social 

DOUG GENORD
COMMODORE

& Gail at one of many Grand 14 events

engaging with new members, through 
her work of gathering photos for the 
annual. “It makes me feel like I know 
them and then when I see them, I run 
over to say hi. That opportunity is a 
way to recognize them and see their 
faces,” she explained.

Something Barry said always amazes 
him, that Colleen recognizes people 
and knows their names, even at a store 
or setting out of context from the club. 
There’s no way to count the hours 
Colleen and Barry spend making the 
club better, we just hope they know 
they are much appreciated. 􁋵

Ruttens Rise to Lend Volunteer 
Support Our Club Year Round!Year Round!

commodore and the publisher. In 
January, Colleen said it turns into a 
part time job.

Volunteering is a family affair in 
the Rutten household. When Colleen 
and Barry joined the club in 2010, 
they came via the Seattle Boat Show. 
Without a personal connection or 
friend sponsoring them, they started 
volunteering with Friday Night Socials 
and Opening Day weekend, to get to 
know people.

As a couple, they served as Fleet 
Captains and often lent a hand at 
other events at both the main and 
outstations.

Barry also chairs the Education 
(Speaker Series) and New Member 
Orientation Committees and serves 
on the Insurance and Planning and 
Finance Committees. He also served 
on the Board of Trustees and has 
headed up the Powerwashapalooza.

Barry said he is “really incredibly 
appreciative of what came before us.” 
He said that includes both marinas, 
especially Winslow and that’s another 
reason he said they volunteer.

“It’s about leaving the place better 
than how you found it. Part of the 
culture of volunteerism, pass that 
legacy down. I like that there are 
things that have my fingerprints on 
them,” he said. “I don’t need to be the 
commodore. I like having influence 
and lasting influence.”

Colleen said she really enjoys 

Barry & Colleen Rutten (#237)

By Denise Lindholme 
Spotlight Columnist

Now that members have their 
shiny new annuals in hand, 
it’s time to give a round 

of applause to Colleen Rutten! She 
became the Annual Committee chair 
in 2017. Her committee includes club 
photographers, proofreaders, office 
staff and members of the advertising 
committee, but she dedicates countless 
hours of her personal time to create 
the beautiful book we get each year.

You might be surprised to learn that 
this really is a year-round process, 
collecting photos from events and 
new members as they’re sworn in 
each month. Her extra volunteer 
hours really ramp up October through 
December, coordinating with a new 

HappyHappy  Easter!Easter!
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REPORTREPORT

DOUG WADDEN
VICE COMMODORE

& Margi at one of many JO Balls

Optimism, Patience, Flexibility and Planning
By Doug Wadden 
Vice Commodore

Change is all around us… literally, 
all around us. Members returning 
to a newly rebuilt Dock 3 will 

see significant changes. Waterfront 
Construction is projected to complete 
the project by April 17th and the massive 
WSDOT Skanska 520 project has 
approached within a few feet of our docks. 
What needs to be emphasized is the fact that 
the 520 project will be with us for another 
six years, till 2031 according to WSDOT.

During that time, the equipment, barges and 
workboats will occupy areas formerly used 
by Queen City for member vessel transit and 
moorage. In the near term we will experience 
a loss of one or two slips while at the same time 
making every effort to continue to provide 
space for reciprocal privileges for visiting 
clubs. In addition to member moorage space 
and club reciprocal needs, we have our annual 
Opening Day requirements for this nearly 
week long event, that will compound our 
transition to a new Dock 3.

We are working diligently, in coordination 
with the Seattle Yacht Club, to minimize 
the impact of these projects and arrive at a 
reasonable solution for all concerned.

The work slips have been moved to the 
outer end of Dock 3 and will be spaced in 

The usual rafting and the new work slip 
configuration will impact the returning 
displaced members from Dock 3 and will 
require some flexibility and planning. 
When displaced boats return on or about 
April 18th, we will need to anticipate the 
arrival of visiting boats on April 30th, 
rafted to the ends of the work slips and 
sharing the new power pedestals.

Movement in or out will be limited at best, 
so everyone needs to plan accordingly. This 
will be an annual routine starting now and 
lasting through 2031, assuming that this 
massive highway construction project is 
completed on time!

That’s right, optimism, patience, flexibility 
and planning are going to be required as 
we navigate the stresses and changes that 
will understandably occur, sometimes with 
little advance warning. And remember, 

don’t shoot the messengers, and I speak as 
a member of the Bridge, as well as one of 
the displaced Dock 3 boat owners.

We will get through this. 􁋵

Vice CommodorVice Commodore’se’s  

• Runabouts
• Cruisers

• Motoryachts

• Fishing Boats

• Fishing Guides
• Classic Boats

• liveaboards
• Sailboats

• Floating Homes
• Houseboats

• River Sleds
• Bass Boats

• And More ...

BOAT INSURANCE IS OUR 
ONLY BUSINESS 

Unbeatable Coverage and Rates 
for all Boats and Yachts 

B� T 
Insurance Agency 

We insure 
all types of boats! 

800.828.2446 
www.boalinsurance.net 
inlo@boatinsurance.net 

� e Original Recyclers

Gabel’sGabel’s
Refi nishing & UpholsteryRefi nishing & Upholstery
Gabel’s
Refi nishing & Upholstery

� e Original Recyclers
Restoring furniture is our passion
Please call us for an appointment

(206) 784-2305 . 344 NW 85th St, Seattle
gabelsrefi nishing.comgabelsrefi nishing.com

 

The Pride of Queen City is a key annual event that requires numerous 
volunteers covering multiple tasks around the grounds, clubhouse and 
docks.  Whatever your skill sets are, come share them!  Supplies and 
materials provided.  Breakfast pastries/fruit and lunch is provided. 
 

Joyce Carlson, Rear Commodore 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, April 26th 
Starts 9A 

Ron Stevenson helps members find 
something they would like to do 

Gordy Foote, House Expert digs right in 

such a way as to accommodate boats moored 
in and between them. Commodore Doug 
Genord and Past Commodore Scott Grimm 
are working every conceivable configuration 
to anticipate the demands that Opening Day 
places on our club and our members, while 
explaining this unique, historic, annual 
extravaganza to Skanska and WSDOT.

520 Bridge Construction Creeps Closer

520 Construction Barge Near Dock 3
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RECIPROCAL CLUBS 
WANTED!

SEND NAME OF RECIPROCAL CLUB & CONTACT TO
JIM CHEVIGNY, QCYC RECIPROCAL CLUB CHAIR

CHEVIGNY@COMCAST.NET

Lewis O. Titland, CPA PS
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT 

PO BOX 1810
MILTON, WA 98354

TEL: 206-789-5433
FAX: 206-899 1998

���������������������������������
Your boat is a lot more than fiberglass and so is 
our expertise. We don’t compromise on quality.
Thrusters • Shafts • Props • Struts • Thru-hulls
Carpentry • Haulouts • Major Modifications

������������������������������������������������������
(206) 789-4690  pacificfiberglass.com

Collision Repair Specialists Since 1947Collision Repair Specialists Since 1947Collision Repair Specialists Since 1947Collision Repair Specialists Since 1947
(206) 525-7377 • 1722 NE 85th St, Seattle • CooksAuto.com

By P/C Mark Reed 
mark.reed@bythenumbers.commark.reed@bythenumbers.com & 

Gary Turner g.m.turner@comcast.netg.m.turner@comcast.net 
Low and Slow BBQ Co-Chairs

The Almost Annual QCYC Low and 
Slow BBQ is being held on June 1st, 
2025 in the Mainstation “U.” You 

can count on live-fire creations beyond 
your wildest expectations. If you have been 
on the fence about becoming a Pitmaster at 

Purchase Low & Slow BBQ
Tickets Starting April 23

this prestigious event, we have good news 
and bad news. The good news is that we 
have a full slate of Pitmasters, and more 
good news is that we have started a wait 
list in case any space becomes available. 
Evidently there is NO bad news! If you 
would like to get on the wait list to be a 
Pitmaster, please contact P/C Mark Reed 
or Gary Turner. Also, everyone please 
remember that the date tickets go on sale 
online is April 23rd. They will go fast! 􁋵

By Barb Wood 
Outstation Co-Chair

Summer is right around the corner, 
and preparations are in place to get 
your favorite Outstation in shipshape! 

Every year we start making a list of all the 
tasks that Members help get accomplished. 
Old “What’s-His-Name” (Outstation Co-
Chair, Eric Wood) loves making a list of 
all the projects, and many Members arrive 
early so they can choose their favorite task. 
It has become a favorite weekend for many, 
believe it or not!

This event takes place April 11, 12 and 

Join the Outstation Work 
Party April 11, 12 & 13

13. Some come for the whole weekend, and 
others come for one day - by boat, vehicle, 
or helicopter. Friday the 11th is a prep day, 
Saturday is the busiest day, and Sunday is 
putting stuff away and cleaning floors and 
bathrooms. (Of course, Eric’s birthday is 
always celebrated on this weekend so it's 
also your chance to poke fun at him...)

To thank everyone for their volunteer 
support, meals will be served Friday 
night, all day Saturday and breakfast on 
Sunday morning. My favorite part of 
the whole weekend is seeing all that was 
accomplished on Sunday afternoon... See 
you at Bainbridge! 􁋵

By Lisa Buchheit 
QCYC St. Patrick’s Day Social Wrangler

Many thanks to all the members who joined us at the 
St. Patrick’s Day potluck bash! More than 45 members 
brought in their most scrumptious Irish casseroles and 

tasty dishes.
We enjoyed seeing the Seattle Irish Dance Company perform 

several lively Ceili’s - then they taught a Ceili dance to our members!
After dining on the abundant buffet, we were entertained by Chuck 

Gould playing the bagpipes, always a favorite! Paul O’Grimm led 
the Irish tunes singalong, accompanied by Valerie Ohlstrom and 
Chuck Gould. Huge thanks to the Hero of the event, Daniel Ray, 

Ceili Dance Lessons & More at QCYC

for being the Kitchen Master and Top 
Chef! He did all the heavy lifting and 
made sure the buffet ran smoothly, and 
the cleanup complete. It was a cracking 
good time for all!

A million thanks to Sherry Weiss, 
Tracy and Wendy Redding for 
bartending, plus Marcellus Buchheit 
and Kimberlee Campbell for helping to 
set up and tear down the decorations!

The Fleet Captains’ Blessing of the 
Fleet prior, and Sunday Brunch the 
next morning were fabulous - kudos to P/C Terron Lindholme and 

Denise; and Co-Fleet Captains Chris and Barbara 
Castrow for a great fleet event! 􁋵

Potluck Bash!St. Patrick’s DaySt. Patrick’s DaySt. Patrick’s Day

↗ Seattle Irish Dance Company Performed 
at St Patrick’s Day Potluck

→ Sing along got everyone in the St Patrick’s spirit

← Members Enjoyed Irish Fare at 
St Patrick’s Day Potluck
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Selling houses is a lot of what I do, 
but I am also here as your resource for a . - making the most of any home. 

� I have a substantial list of vetted 
contractors and experts who can help 
with any size project, from emergency 
repair to a complete renovation. I am 

always happy to share ideas about home 
improvement, current home trends, 

current costs on renovation projects, or 
long-term returns on those investments. 

Our team of three has 45+ years of 
experience we can put to work for you, 

and we always appreciate the 
opportunity to be interviewed to earn 

your business. 

YOUR REAL ESTATE CONCIERGE 

AndyGerde­
Your knowledgeable and reliable 

yacht broker. 

• Q Y Member ince 2005
• Expertise in both ail and m t r yacht
• 130 Broker in 20+ office worldwide 

Contact me for a free, no obligati n 
anaJy i of the market value and optimum 
po itioning for your boat. 
Andy Gerde • Phone: 206.552.4335 
andyg@unitedyacht.com • www.pacuy .com 

U ITED YACHT 
SAL CS 

On Seattle’s Lake Union
– SINCE 1983 –

GALLERY MARINE ENGINE

Westerbeke Engines & Generators
Yanmar & Universal Engines
Ford Lehman • Hino 
Crusader • Cummins

Complete engine room service on Gas & Diesel Engines
Electrical Repairs & Upgrades

Repower or Rebuild
Our dock or yours!

717 NE Northlake Way
Seattle, WA 98105

(206) 547-2477
offi ce@gallerymarine.com

Yacht Performance Center
Bow & Stern

Thrusters
Electronics

Rigging

206-633-1195
 ypcseattle@outlook.com

915 NE Boat St
Seattle

Haul Outs with
Elevator Lift

Bottom Painting

Mechanical
Inspections

Gas & Diesel
Engine Service

Repowers

Head Systems

By Kaye Brunson 
Grounds Chair

Thanks to a great grounds crew that 
pruned roses and other shrubs, 
tidied up planting beds, added some 

early spring flowers to the containers. The 

Grounds Crew Members 
Weed, Plant & Trim

Dock 3 containers got refreshed. Here’s 
to the grounds crew that made the club 
bloom: Gordy Foote, Susan and Ray 
Rebello, Suzie Schoonover, Eric Lindbeck.

Tara Lea-Hill Giese, Mary Green, P/C 
Michael Day, Dave Hancock, Jodi Signer 
and Rear Commodore Joyce Carlson. 􁋵

‘Blessing of the Fleet’ Launches Boating Season
by testing their knowledge about 
centuries-old superstitions. Plus we 
served up Dirty Banana cocktails 
and mocktails. This way, we drank 
all the bananas, leaving none to end 
up on board. We also brushed up 
on safety protocols before receiving 

an outstanding Blessing of the Fleet 
by Chaplain Ken Klett. The Fleet 
Captains then sent off their newly 
blessed Captains in their floating 
or rolling fleet vessels with a hot 
breakfast Sunday morning! Thanks to 
all who came to participate. 􁋵

By Denise Lindholme 
Fleet Co-Captain

In order to prepare for a Blessing of 
the Fleet, the Fleet Captains helped 
participants cast off superstitions, 

like never bringing bananas on board, 

Fleet Chapain Ken Klett Delivers Blessing of the Fleet Members Taking Blessing of the Fleet Boating Safety Quiz

Grounds crew clean up takes on weeds

P/C Michael Day weighs in on grounds clean up Saturday
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JOYCE CARLSON
REAR COMMODORE

& Kevin at the Junior Officer’s Ball

Crew Wanted: Power Washing 
& the Pride of Queen City

and the Pride of Queen City.
Dedicated and knowledgeable House Co-

Chairs, Gordy Foote and Greg Hands, are 
well prepared for these events. They know 
where the help is needed and will lead us 
through the areas that need attention.

Power Washing Palooza – Saturday, April 
5th - At this event, about a dozen or so 
folks use power washers to clean different 
areas outside of the clubhouse and club’s 
grounds. There are some 30 areas that need 
cleaning and include the front and back of 
the clubhouse as well as the docks grating. 
Volunteers are asked to bring 
their own pressure washer, hose 
and some fuel. However, if one 
does not have a pressure washer, 
please let me know and we will 
make sure one is available.

Pride of Queen City – 
Saturday, April 26th - The 
Mainstation’s Pride of Queen 
City is the last step that 
requires numerous volunteers 
for multiple tasks around the 
grounds, clubhouse and docks. 
Gordy and Greg are there to 
help everyone find a task they 
would like to do. Supplies and 
materials will be available at the 

REPORTREPORTRear CommodorRear Commodore’se’s  

clubhouse. Whatever your skill sets are, all 
the help that can be raised is needed and 
would be appreciated!

Every year the Pride of Queen City has 
come shining through. I have mentioned 
this before, but this is a key event for 
new(er) members to gain new friendships! 
Both events start at 9:00 a.m. Breakfast 
pastries and fruit are served as well as 
lunch for everyone. Please consider 
volunteering! Feel free to contact me if you 
have any questions – joysea@comcast.netjoysea@comcast.net, 
206.551.6190. 􁋵

A HOME AS BEAUTIFUL AS YOUR VIEW
800.508.1833 (mention QCYC)
sales@lindal.com
lindal.com
Founded in 1945

Queen City Yacht Club members are our club’s best 
source of new members. Invite your boating friends to join 
our affordable family-oriented boating community. For 

information about membership - queencity.org/membershipqueencity.org/membership and 
Membership Chair Delly Behen dellyb.qcyc@gmail.comdellyb.qcyc@gmail.com. 􁋵

Got Boating Friends? 
Invite them to 

join QCYC!

Welcome newest members, 
Edouard Angus-DePaolo 
(Eddie) & Tracey Ward

Saturday, April 5th 
Power Washing Palooza

Saturday, April 26th 
Pride of Queen City

Simply speaking 
“Help Wanted!”

By Joyce Carlson 
Rear Commodore

“Opening Day” will be here in no 
time the first week of May. An 
annual event of five continuous 

days at the Mainstation where numerous 
members, yacht clubs and guests are 
expected. Several months of careful 
planning and making arrangements have 
taken place.

Opening Day Chairs Adam and Lori 
Rosellini (lorirosellini@comcast.netlorirosellini@comcast.net) would like 
to see that everyone enjoys themselves as 
they have worked hard to make that possible. 
April is THE month where plenty of help is 
needed by members to prepare and freshen 
up the club’s facilities! Every year there are 
two major Mainstation events to prepare for 
the festivities – the Power Washing Palooza 

Membership Chair Delly Behen with QCYC Bridge 
answer QCYC Trivia at QCYC New Member Orientation
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Textile texture

TarettesTarettesFriends, Fun & FellowshipFriends, Fun & Fellowship
QCYC Women Organize Activities 

& Engage in Re-Branding
By Kimberlee Campbell 
Tarettes Women’s Club President

Spring has sprung and with that 
changes are blooming for our 
women’s group which is currently 

in the process of rebranding our name. 
Since joining the women’s group, many of 
you have expressed interest in finding a 
name that is more modern, and easier to 
pronounce and convey.

We plan to keep our current Mission and 
My hope is that all QCYC 
members feel welcome 

to participate. 

It’s the nominating time of the year for 
2025-26! If you or someone you know 

For more info, contact Kimberlee Campbell

425-417-8086  kimcamp5000@gmail.com

QCYC Wome�’s Grou�

The Magnificent Lives 
of Marjorie Post

by Allison Pataki

Presents a monthly gathering of book lovers open to all 
QCYC members who like to read & join in via Zoom.

April 7, 2025   -   7 PM

would like to be part of our leadership 
board and advisory board, please let Past 
President and Nominating Chair, Wendy 
DeLaunay know of your interest at wendy@wendy@
delaunay.comdelaunay.com by 5/15/25. Elections will be 
held in June.

In March we enjoyed a visit to the Nordic 
Heritage Museum in Ballard followed 
by lunch at Ray’s Cafe on Shillshole Bay. 
Museum tours will resume in the fall.

Meydenbauer Bay Yacht Club hosted 
the WIC luncheon on March 20th, we 
had a great turn out from our club where 
we listened to author Richard Blumental 
discuss the history of the waterways around 
Lake Washington.

Our next WIC luncheon will be April 17th 
at the Gig Harbour Yacht Club. The Theme 
is “Easter Baskets” with a competition 
for best Easter Hat! Cost is $30, Zelle to 
Tarettes Treasurer Katherine Dow 425-
417-8086 by 4/11/25.

Our next Zoom Book Club meeting will 
be April 7th, 7pm to discuss last months’ 
book along with “The Magnificent Lives of 
Marjorie Post” by Allison Pataki. May read 
is “Horse” by Geraldine Brooks.

Opening Day Breakfast is Sunday, May 
4th. We need volunteers for two shifts 
from 7:30-9:30 am and 9:30 -11:30 am. 
Contact VP Lisa Buchheit at lisabuchheit@lisabuchheit@
me.comme.com. 􁋵

Tarettes Women Tour the Nordic 
Museum & Pose with Troll

Casino Arizona

Join QCYC ‘Desert Dwellers’ Lunch

Desert Dwellers Welcome QCYC 
Snowbirds, April 10 at Casino Arizona

By Roger Courson 
#69 Life Member, Desert Dweller & Snowbird 

Wrangler  rogerdoops@gmail.comrogerdoops@gmail.com

The monthly QCYC desert dwellers 
luncheon will be April 10th at Casino 
Arizona in the Eagles Buffet at the 

Casino Arizona in Scottsdale. Please RSVP 

(email) me so I can notify the manager of 
our count for the month. All members are 
welcome to join this great group of QCYC 
members while visiting Phoenix during the 
winter months. Please RSVP to rogerdoops@rogerdoops@
gmail.comgmail.com, and plan to be there at 11 a.m. so 
we can check in together. 􁋵

April 10th

KIMBERLEE CAMPBELL
TARETTES PRESIDENT
QCYC Women’s Group

Horse 
by Geraldine Brooks

May 6, 2025   -   7 PM

continue to operate as the philanthropic 
branch of QCYC. We have scheduled a 
meeting on the 3rd Deck to discuss this issue:

April 9  -  5:30-6:30 in person

April 23  -  5:30-6:30 in person

April 30  -  7pm via Zoom

We are also looking for feedback via 
Survey: surveymonkey.com/r/6RWW877surveymonkey.com/r/6RWW877
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Novice vs. Old Timer’s Race Results
By Bob Lindal 
Regatta Power Chair

Dave Padgett won Novice & Old Timer’s Div 1. Jim and Dawn 
Hernandez won Div 2. They teamed up to win the Spring 
Challenge trophy vs SYC and they each won their division in 

the Challenge. 􁋵
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Lifesling Action Save Sailors
During Possession Pt. Race
By Lisa Bucheit & Denise Lindholme

Super scary! 45 minutes in 47-degree 
water! Two sailors were knocked off 
a boat during the Corinthian Yacht 

Club’s Possession Pt. Sailboat race. They 
were fortunate to be rescued by a crew 
that had practiced man overboard drills. 
P/C Terron Lindholme has been practicing 
these drills for years. Do you have all the 
necessary safety equipment on board? Do 
you practice how to use it?

The value of the lifesling man overboard 
personal floation device was demonstrated 
during a man overboard situation in a 
race off Possession Pt. Two persons were 
in the water, one of whom was reportedly 
knocked unconscious. The sailboat circled 
the “victims” — bringing the lifesling line 

to them. A Washington State ferry stopped 
to create a wind break while the rescue 

took place. Excellent seamanship by all 
concerned! 􁋵

Two sailors go overboard during windy race & saved by nearby crew

Novice & Old Timer’s Race Winners

Music Committee Rehearsal 
3:30pm

Tacoma 
Yacht 
Club: 
Daffodil

Music Committee Rehearsal 
3:30pm

Easter

Music Committee Rehearsal 
3:30pm

QCYC Board Meeting 
7pm

Weale 
Private Event

Music Committee Rehearsal 
6:30pm

Quarterly Statements 
Emailed
Planning & Finance Meeting 
6pm - Zoom

Docks Committee Meeting 
6:30 - 7:30pm

Planning & Finance Meeting 
6pm - Zoom

Docks Committee Meeting 
6:30 - 7:30pm

Women’s Group 
Re-Branding Task Force 
5-6pm

Regular Member Meeting 
w/ Dinner  7:30pm

Genord 
Private Event

Women’s Group 
Re-Branding Task Force 
5-6pm

Regular Member Meeting 
w/ Dinner  7:30pm

Quarterly Payments Due

Desert Dwellers 
Lunch  11am

QCYC’s 109th 
Birthday

Eagle Harbor Race/Rally 
Bainbridge Outstation

Tacoma 
Yacht 
Club: 
Daffodil

Friday Lunch 
11am-1pm

Friday Lunch 
11am-1pm

Friday Lunch 
11am-1pm

Friday Lunch 
11am-1pm

Friday Lunch 
11am-1pm

Tacoma 
Yacht 
Club: 
Daffodil

Saturday Breakfast  8-10:30am
Docks Fun Day  9am-Noon

Saturday Breakfast 
8-10:30am

Kid’s Easter Party 
Noon

Saturday Breakfast 
8-10:30am

Pride of Queen City 
9am

Saturday Breakfast 
8-10:30am

Saturday Breakfast  8-10:30am
Docks Fun Day  9am-Noon
Downs  Private Event

Eagle Harbor Race/Rally 
Bainbridge Outstation

Power Washa-Palooza 
9am

Eagle Harbor Race/Rally 
Bainbridge Outstation

Music Committee Rehearsal 
3:30pm


